On Thursday, August 28, 2025 at approximately 6:15, Mayor Walker called to order the Special Called Meeting for discussion and setting of the 2025 Mil Rate for the Town of Gay.
At roll call, all members except council member Keith were present. No members of the public were present for this meeting, nor for the public hearing, held immediately prior to this meeting.
Council member Watts motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by council member Askvig.  The vote in favor was unanimous.  No other item can be discussed at this meeting.
Council member Watts pointed out that the property values have risen so much in the past five years and even though our mil rates haven’t always gone up, our revenue has remained rather steady except for this year.  She questioned whether we have to raise the rate based on the information we receive from the County tax office or if we must use that figure. 
The main problem is if we want to use a higher rate than the county rate.  Then we must have multiple hearing and advertisements prior to a rate increase.  There are no such restrictions to keep our rate lower. She said we need to be aware of this next year and see what the property appraisals indicate.  Mayor Walker said there is supposed to be a full appraisal of all property next year.  
After discussion, council member Pritchett motioned to set the rate at 2.030, seconded by council member Askvig.  The vote in favor was unanimous.
As there was no more to discuss, council member Watts motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m., seconded by council member Pritchett.  The vote in favor was unanimous.
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